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Happy Spring! We only have a couple of months left of school, and I would like to thank our 
wonderful volunteer tutors for their time this year!  We could not have a tutoring program 
without them!  
 

I want to announce two new staff members of the Tutoring Department.  For the last few 
years, Marcia Foster has been out Literacy Specialist, working with elementary kids who 
need a little extra boost in reading. She could not return this semester, so we hired our  dedi-
cated volunteer tutor Connie Meyers. Connie works with eight students as the Literacy Spe-
cialist, and has continued to volunteer with her other three students as well. We are excited to 
have Connie working with more students!  
 

Our other new staff member is Garret Gabriel 
working as our Math Specialist. Last semester 
William Schooler served this role, but he could 
not continue after winter break. Garret works 
with eight high school math students to help 
them through hard classes like Algebra 2 and 
Calculus.  
 

Welcome to Garret and Connie!  
 

With the warm weather, please remember you 
can go to Gratz Park to tutor. We also have 
sidewalk chalk and we love seeing drawings 
outside! 

Need to 
contact us? 

251 West Second Street 
Lexington, Kentucky 40507 
(859) 254-4175 
www.carnegiecenterlex.org 

Mark Your 
Calendars! 

 March 15th: Registra-
tion for Camp Carne-
gie opens 

 April 3-8: FCPS 
Spring Break, No 
tutoring 

 April 1-30: Summer 
tutoring registration 
for new students or 
for returning students 
needing a new tutor. 

 May 5th: Parents will 
be notified of lottery 
results. 

 May 19th: Last day 
for tutoring 

 May 19th: Last 
scheduled day for 
FCPS 

 July 31st: Deadline 
for students enrolled 
in the 2016-2017 tu-
toring program to 
preregister for the 
2017-2018 school 
year by contacting 
Carol Jordan 

 

 

Summer Tutoring Registration 
 

The registration window for the 7-week summer tutoring session for new students or for re-
turning students needing a new tutor is April 1-30.  A random lottery will select students for 
the summer session as well as students for a waiting list. Carol will contact everyone with the 
results by May 5.  This is a family registration—if one child in a family gets in, the other chil-
dren will automatically be accepted. The summer session dates are June 12-July 29. 
 

There are three ways to register for the summer lottery during the month of April. 
 

 Phone (859-254-4175, ext 22) 
 In person with Carol Jordan, or 
 Online at carnegiecenterlex.org/tutoring 
 

Commonly asked questions about registering for summer tutoring using the lottery system: 
 

Must I register using the lottery system for the summer session if my child was enrolled in the 
tutoring program during the 2016-2017 school year BUT my child’s tutor cannot return as a 
summer tutor?  Y es. Y ou will need to register using the new lottery system described above if 
your child needs a new tutor. 
 

Must I register using the lottery system for the summer session if my child was enrolled in the 
tutoring program during the 2016-2017 school year and the same tutor has agreed to return for 
the summer? No. If your child is returning with his/her same tutor, then you do not have to 
enter the lottery. However, you DO have to preregister and pay the registration fee by con-
tacting Carol Jordan in person, by phone, or by email. 

Fall Preregistration 
 

Students who were enrolled in the 2016-2017 school year tutoring program may preregister for the 2017-2018 year, whether your 
child’s tutor is returning or not. Parents of returning students may preregister by contacting Carol Jordan in person, by phone, or by 

email NO LATER THAN JULY 31st.  (2017-2018 registration dates and information for new students will be announced at a later 
date.) 

mailto:tutoring@carnegieliteracy.org


Tutor Spotlight: Connie Meyers 
With Elina Lawnd and Derek Combs 

Connie Meyers retired after more 
than 30 years of diverse teaching ex-
perience ranging from elementary 
schools to the University of Kentucky 
and Somerset Community College. 
One day, in 2014, she was driving by 
the Carnegie Center and said to her-
self, “Connie Meyers, you promised 
yourself that when you retired you 
would tutor at the Carnegie Center.” 
That day she kept her promise by 
stopping, coming in, and signing up 
to be a volunteer tutor. Connie has 
been tutoring ever since. This year, 
she volunteer tutors three students. 
“These children give me my day. 
They give me more than I can give 
them,” explained Connie. “I love 
them all! It is such fun to learn with 
the students.” 
 

One of her students is Elina Lawnd, a 
2nd-grader at Rosa Parks Elementary 
School. “As soon as Elina turned 

five, and was getting ready for 
kindergarten, we started tutor-
ing,” Naveen Lawnd, Elina’s 
mother, said. “Elina’s confi-
dence has gone up in both 
math and reading. The whole 
thing is awesome. It’s afford-
able and I feel like Connie 
really cares so much. And 
Elina loves her.” 
 
Elina likes working with Miss 
Connie. “I get help with my 
math and she’s funny and 
makes jokes,” Elina said. She 

also likes that she gets to play games 
at the end of the tutoring sessions and 
when she fills a sticker chart. When 
Elina first came to the Carnegie Cen-
ter she was shy. Now she speaks 
clearly and laughs a lot!  
 
Connie has seen a big improvement 
in Elina. “She reads beautifully and 
her handwriting has improved. She 
has come so far!” 
 
Derek Combs, a 6th grader at 
Morton, is another student 
tutored by Connie. According 
to Derek, the work they do 
together helps him understand 
reading assignments at school 
because Connie takes the time 
to talk about what the words 
really mean. “He’s come a 
long, long way,” Connie said. 
  

According to Derek’s mother, Addie 
Combs, Derek lacked the motivation 
to do well and she was terrified about 
him going to middle school. That’s 
when she decided to enroll Derek in 
the tutoring program. “I didn’t want 
him to get discouraged,” Mrs. Combs 
said, “and I didn’t want to be the 
mean mommy every day.”  
 
Connie started working with Derek 
when he was in 5th grade. She not only 
helped with his school work; she 
taught him how being organized 
would help him keep up with his clas-
ses and his learning, too. “He’s doing 
so well now!” Mrs. Combs said. “He 
was the only child in his class to get a 
100% on a social studies test; he’s 
getting all A’s and B’s; he has the 
highest GPA in his homeroom. Miss 
Connie has worked an absolute mira-
cle with my son. She is so encourag-
ing. She has been awesome. I could 
not be happier. I love Miss Connie. I 
would take her home with me!” 

Registration for Camp Carnegie 2017 begins on March 15th. Be sure to check out this se-
ries of half-day, one-week summer camps for students entering 6th, 7th, and 8th grades 
at www.carnegiecenterlex.org! 
 

Students and tutors are welcome to enjoy a snack (one each, please, since snacks are pur-
chased with a limited grant). Some snacks do contain peanuts. Students with allergies or 
food sensitivities are welcome to bring their own snacks into the tutoring room.  
 

All materials (including markers, books, and games) should stay in the tutoring room unless 
they are being used in Dunnigan or outside. Please return materials to the appropriate 
shelf so that the next tutoring pair can easily find them. 
 

 
As always, thank you for recapping markers and cleaning up work stations before leaving ! 


